Parks & Recreation Board
June 13, 2016

Meeting Minutes
1. Call to order and roll call
Members present: Ron Hill, President, Kim Pearson, Stephanie Stewart, Summer Harper and Max Meise

Others present: Town Manager Tonya Galbraith, Planning Director Ryan Crum and Erica Olson, minutes

2. Approval of April 11, 2016 meeting minutes

Motion by Mr. Hill to approve the April 11 minutes as amended.  2nd by Mrs. Harper.  Motion passes: 4/0. 

3. Appointment of new member 
Motion by Mr. Hill to recommend to Town Council to appoint Brody Schoen to the Parks and Recreation Board.  2nd by Mrs. Harper.  Motion passes: 4/0. 

4. 5-Year Park Master Plan update
Mr. Crum reviewed updates in demographic and factual data to the Parks Master Plan Chapters 1 thru 3.  Staff is still looking for more updated data as the National Parks and Recreation Association has not updated theirs since 1990 to create a needs profile. 
· Survey results to date- Mr. Crum reviewed the 497 collected survey results.  80% of respondents would like more trails and 25% would like exercise classes. There was a favorable reaction to an increase in taxes to help pay for parks and trails.
5. Ideas for Bicentennial event- torch relay Friday October 14th.  The state has released the relay route but no conversations with law enforcement in regards to road closures and it is hard to plan events.  When we find out more we will try to arrange something simple. We will put the bicentennial logo on the 5K t-shirts.  Scarlet Lane is interested in doing an adult chili cook-off event and perhaps even creating a special bicentennial beer.     
6. HCCF grants update and tour- 
· The Celebrate Communities bus tour will be in McCordsville between 1-1:45pm on June 17th. We will give them an update on how we used the 2015 grant money: the Town Hall Park sign, lights in the shelter, 3 evergreens by the shelter and to drill-seed the open area to make it grassier.  We will also talk about our 2016 grant: McCordsville is collaborating with the Town of Fortville and the Town of Cumberland for unified school district signs in the County and we won $4000 for each. Ms. Galbraith and Mr. Meise will  accept of the “big check”
· The second grant we applied for is in collaboration with the Town of Cumberland for an economic impact analysis of 600W from 1000N to 100S by Thomas P Miller & Associates. Together we were awarded $12,000 towards the $25,000 study. The Hancock County Redevelopment Commission, NineStar Connect and the Hancock Economic Development Council also awarded us funds which left us with a $5000 funding gap which will be split between us and Cumberland. This could be reduced because we may be able to get some funds from Hancock County.   
7. Upcoming events- 
· Movie Night – The movie Minions will be shown at the Town Hall Park on July 30th. We will spray the ground in the vicinity to keep mosquitos down.  We have 2 shaved ice vendors already lined up and are working on getting more vendors.
· 2nd Annual Path to Fitness 5K – Planning is coming along and we have a route identified. The start/finish line will be at the Hancock Wellness center and go through Villages at Brookside and Bay Creek East.  We already have $2250 in sponsorships. We are adding timed and chipped capabilities this year as well as a 1-mile family run/walk.
8. Old Business- None
9. New Business
· Mr. Hill had a question on the make-up of the Park Board.  The make-up is by state statute, we need to look at the statute and see what we need to do.  Ms. Galbraith is going to reach out to the Mt. Vernon school system to see if we can get an ex-officio representative from them.
· Mrs. Harper has someone who is interested in having a community class on how to judge beer and to properly drink it. They would like to hold it at Town Hall Park. 
10. Next meeting – August 8, 2016 
11. Adjourn-
Motion by Ms. Pearson to adjourn.  2nd by Ms. Stewart.  Motion passes: 4/0.
